MINUTES for the MILTON PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 
of FEBRUARY 08, 2022 @ 7:00pm
1. Call to Order by Charles Swartz Jr @ 7:04 pm
2. Roll Call or members in attendance: D. PFEIL,  T. SHAW,  C. SWARTZ,  J. BALDWIN,  R. SPECHT, and Zoning Officer Doug Diehl
3. Pledge of Allegiance: Said 
4. RE-ORGANIZATION OF OFFICERS:

CHAIRPERSON: Virginia Feigles - Kaar         Motion by Tom Shaw and 2nd by Dale Pfeil. Motion passed.
VICE CHAIRPERSON: Charles Swartz        Motion by Tom Shaw and 2nd by Dale Pfeil. Motion passed.
SECRETARY: Tom Shaw                               Motion by: Charles Swartz and 2nd by Dale Pfeil. Motion passed.
5. Approval of Minutes from the AUGUST 10, 2021, Meeting:
Motion to approve by Dale Pfeil and 2nd by James Baldwin. Motion passed. Tom Shaw & Dick Specht abstained. 
6. Public Comments: None.
7. Communications and Bills: None.
8. Report of Officers: Doug Diehl provided a letter of resignation from Stan Salwocki effective immediately. This letter was given to the Borough Secretary for submission to the Borough Council to unfortunately accept the resignation. Doug is asking the Council to send Stan a thank you letter for his many years of service to the Borough on various committees including Borough Council.
9. OLD BUSINESS: PC-2020-11
Discussion of the letter from 1st Baptist Church wanting their Zoning District Classification changed from R-1 to C for General Commercial.
              Removing this item. See New Business PC-2022-01
       10.  OLD BUSINESS: PC-2021-06
A Land Development Plan has been submitted for a Preliminary Review by the Patton Warehousing LLC & MID-PENN   Engineering for a proposed Warehouse/Distribution Facility behind the existing Watsontown Trucking Facility. Mid-Penn has asked for a Preliminary Review because revisions will be necessary to the stormwater system after review by the Borough Engineer. Mid-Penn would then be back at a later date for the Final Review submission.
Planning Commission questions: Have they had any contact with the agencies? Yes, they received a letter of confirmation that a resolution will be in the near future.
       The Planning Commission will continue to table and WAIT ON COMMENTS FROM FISH & BOAT and NC 
       CONSERVATION DISTRICT FOR FINAL PLAN REVISIONS TO RESUBMITT TO PLANNING. 
11.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 10:

Motion to ____________________________________________________________________________ by: _____________  

2nd by:_____________  Motion:________

       12.
NEW BUSINESS: PC-2022-01
A REQUESTED REVIEW of the revised Zoning Ordinance which includes Ordinance # 1236 Article 6 Floodplain Management, along with several updates. The updated zoning map will be a separate submission at a later date.
Planning Commission questions: Doug indicated that the red lettering is the revisions to the Ordinance. Doug will meet with Keith Ayres of the NC GIS Department to make the necessary Zoning Map revisions and submit it for review as soon as possible.
13.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 12:

Motion to table until the March meeting so that the members can continue to review the revisions. Made by Tom Shaw and 2nd by Charles Swartz.  Motion passed.
       14.  NEW BUSINESS: PC-2022-02
A Land Development Plan has been submitted by the 1st Baptist Church for a FINAL Review. The proposed LD PLAN is for the development of additional parking and ingress / egress to the church facilities.

Planning Commission questions: Richard Specht asked Doug Diehl questions on the drainage. Charlie Axtman, Engineer, discussed the traffic flow, and all members added in that the parking lot is very congested during special events like basketball, Bible school, etc. It was decided that Charlie Axtman would advise the Church Council that 1 or 2 parking spaces will be removed by the main entrance so that two way traffic would be allowed. He also discussed the flow to the upper parking lot and to the lower parking lot, along with all signage (one way, do not enter, and painted arrows & stripping on the lot itself. 
15.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 14:

Motion to table to March as not all agencies have reviewed it, including HRG, made by Dale Pfeil and 2nd by James Baldwin. Motion passed.
       16.  NEW BUSINESS: PC-2022-02

               A Land Development Plan was submitted by YBC (Your Building Center) for a FINAL Review. The proposed LD PLAN is 
               for the development of two additional T-shed open storage structures.

              Planning Commission questions: Dick Specht wondered when the exit gate was added at Cameron Ave? Brett Corbin of YBC 

              said the gate has been there for over 20 years but was not used like it will be now. There will be a main entrance off od  

              South Front Street into the parking lot and a separate exit onto South Front Street. This will help lessen any confusion with 
              traffic entering and leaving the parking lot. Also, there is one entrance and one exit in and out of the lumber yard. The entrance 
              is along the north side of the store and the exit is out onto Cameron Ave. This has helped solve truck traffic issues on South 
              Front Street by receiving the trucks into the parking lot and exiting onto Cameron Ave. Cameron Ave is a much less traveled 
              roadway and is easier for the trucks to exit there. 

              Brett went on to describe the t-storage buildings. 
       17.  Decision on the proposal of Item # 16:

Motion to table to March as not all agencies have reviewed it, made by Dale Pfeil and 2nd by James Baldwin. Motion passed.
       18.  Anything else to come before the Planning Commission: None
       19.  Motion to adjourn by Tom Shaw and 2nd by James Baldwin.    Motion passed. 
